Council Minutes 4
Graduate Council Meeting
October 16, 2024
Members Present: Karen Koehler, Jodi Dunham, Jennifer Pauley, Doug Darbro, David DeSario, Christine Raber, John Whitaker, Mikel Stone, Jennifer Scott, Cathy Bailey, Ann Marie Allen, Debra Knutson, Jason Lovins, Adair Carroll, Erik Larson, Michael Barnhart, Jim Reneau, Bobbi Madden, and Adam Miller.
Guest: None
	Topics
	Discussions
	Actions

	Roll Call and establishment of a quorum



Minutes of the September Meeting: 





Proposals:
MSNR-5135- Nursing Research & Evidence Based Practice

MSNR-5230-Advanced Theoretical Basis for Nursing Practice


Graduate Faculty Applicants:

Dr. Kimberly Dinsyy-Read: School of Nursing

Melanie Morris: Lute School of Business
















Other Business:
Procedure question about updating online courses


Graduate Student Scholastic Requirement Update

















































































Updates:












Motion to Adjourn: 5:04 PM
Mikel motioned.  Seconded by John
Unanimously approved
	A quorum was established. The meeting was called to order at 4:01pm by Karen Koehler.  


Karen asked if there were any corrections or questions for the September meeting minutes.  There were none.
 




Karen clarified that the course creations were previously approved, but these current course proposals exist so that the developer of these courses can get paid for their work for creating these courses.  




Karen asked if there were any concerns about these applications.  Adair said that Melanie’s application did not seem to have the rubric and Karen confirmed that the rubric was missing.  Jason suggested tabling Melanie’s application for graduate faculty so that a more complete application could be provided to council members.  John asked if the new rubric was available, and Karen said that David has updated the graduate manual to include the new rubric and Kim’s application used the new rubric. John mentioned that Melanie’s cover letter looks like a cover letter for her SSU job and not a cover letter for the graduate faculty application.  Jason said that he can let Melanie know about edits to her application and assured that Melanie is familiar with the program, is heavily invested in SSU’s program succeeding, and has good qualification.  Jen mentioned that having her application clearly show those attributes by completing a rubric would be helpful. Jason said he would pass that along to Melanie.




Karen asked does the distance learning committee need to review updates to previously approved for online offering. Erik said that such courses do not need to see such a course.



David and Doug shared an update to the graduate manual for scholastic requirements for graduate students.  Doug said that he had three concerns with our current manual’s coverage of scholastic requirements:1) It does not address certificates, 2) Isn’t explicit about academic probation, and 3) Does not clearly state that there is a 3.0 overall grade point average requirement for completion.  The new proposal would address these concerns.  Jen Scott asked if the line in the proposal of “A 3.0 minimum graduate cumulative GPA is required for conferral of a graduate degree or certificate.” is new proposed language and Doug confirmed that it was.  Jennifer Pauley asked if the current language of maintaining a 3.0 in program courses is omitted from this proposal.  Doug confirmed.  Doug and Jennifer Pauley agree that the second sentence of “A 3.0 minimum graduate cumulative GPA is required for conferral of degree or certificate” was clarifying. Jennifer Pauley wondered about the inclusion of having students whose grade point average had fallen below 3.0 and did not bring their grade point average up to at least 3.0 within 9 credit hours sit out two semesters or one semester and a summer term as that is a change from what is currently done.  Doug said that he and David noticed that other universities have a period where they forced such students to sit out for some time. Jen Scott said the undergraduate policy gives a precedence for a waiting period, but did mention that the undergraduate waiting period may be 3 terms instead of our proposed two terms.  Mike Barnhart wondered if such re-instatement applications should include a petition so that they could articulate what went wrong and what they would do differently.  Doug thought this was a good idea.  Karen asked if there was a petition process for reinstatement for undergraduates?  Jen Scott indicated that she thought there was and that we could parallel the undergraduate policy.  Jason wondered if the first sentence being removed might remove confusion about certificates.  Doug said that this first sentence has always been there, and he thought it could be put somewhere else in the manual.  David said that the catalog list hours for each degree and feels we could put this first sentence in a different section where we could just list hours needed for completion as given in the university catalog.  John suggested that the first sentence be changed to “Master’s degrees will consist of a minimum of 30 credit hours…” instead of “Graduate programs…”  Karen thought the word degrees should be included.  John said that he thinks that the state of Ohio requires a minimum of 30 credit hours for a masters.  Doug thought that something similar in terms of minimum hours could be put in for a certificate.  Jennifer Pauley was not sure that there is a minimum of credit hours for a certificate in the CCGS.  Mikel said that the OTD program requires 31 credit hours work for that current program. David said that he believes the first sentence does not seem to be related to other parts of this section and probably should be listed somewhere else in the manual.  Adam confirmed that the Ohio Department of Higher Education does stipulate a minimum of 30 credit hours for a master’s degree.  Jennifer Pauley wondered about the sentence “Students placed on academic probation are not eligible for fellowships or tuition scholarships.”  She wondered if that was about tuition remission.  Doug said he was just trying to be general in terms of what different programs might be offering.  Jennifer Pauley thought that it was good to keep this sentence as it clarifies the requirement that graduate assistants maintain a 3.0 grade point average which is listed elsewhere in the manual.  She was just worried about clarity in language about terms such as tuition remission or tuition waiver or tuition scholarship.  She suggested that students on academic probation are not eligible for fellowships or graduate assistantships.  Mikel said that there was CCGS language about doctorial graduates that should be included and that she would send that to David, Doug, and Jennifer Pauley.  John asked about the first item under the exceptions within the “Academic Probation” section in terms of it dealing with it possibly dealing Pass/Fail courses?  Doug and Jen Scott explained that that first bullet dealt with if a student is placed on academic probation and decides to take a term off, that term does not count as the term that they had to bring up their grade point average to a 3.0, but rather their 9 credit hour period to bring up their grade point application would only start when they took their next classes.  Jen Scott thought academic suspension phrase should be included for clarity in the second paragraph.  The undergraduate language might be a template that can be used.  Deb said that clarity might be needed in bullet one to prevent misreading.  Doug thought that bullet two was confusing.  Doug said that bullet two applies when a student who is placed on academic probation does not pull their grade point average up to a 3.0.  Jen Scott said this seemed like an appeal process to prevent academic suspension. Jen Scott and David suggested just list 9 credit hours instead of a semester to improve their grade point average.  Doug preference was to have one semester and not 9 credit hours.   

Jen Scott said that despite hiring paperwork being submitted before the start of the semester, one of the English graduate assistants has yet to be paid.  The other English graduate assistant is being paid.  She thinks this effects four students, but payroll is working to resolve the issues, and some payment should be made this Friday.  Ann Marie asked if this was related to HR paperwork getting to payroll or payroll not processing the HR paperwork?  Jen Scott said that she is uncertain, but HR indicated that payroll was not implementing that paperwork.  Mike Barnhart said that if Jen Scott would write some of this down to him, he could try to resolve the problem
	



Karen motioned that we accept the September meeting minutes.  Doug seconded. Passed unanimously.

Karen motion to approve both course proposals.  Cathy seconded. Passed unanimously.


Graduate Council members agreed by acclamation to table Melanie’s application based on missing rubric.

Adair motioned to approve Dr. Kimberly Disney Read’s application for graduate status.  Doug seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.



 








Karen suggested that we work on this more and vote on changes at a future meeting.  She suggested that further edits be sent to Doug, David, and Jennifer Pauley.  Doug agreed and indicated that it was not his intention to have a vote during this meeting on this language being put into the graduate manual.












	Next Graduate Council meeting date:
Respectfully submitted, 

John Whitaker
Graduate School Council Member 
	11/13/2024

	



